CEKC-KSABC
DRAFT Minutes May 13, 2019

CEKC Board Meeting and Retreat
Attending: Linda Williams, Jan Stewart, Debbie Pyle, Johanna Roe, Barbara Sexton, Bruce Bolme

Guests: Denny Newell, Kari Fagerness, Don Starkin
Linda Williams called the board meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  She welcomed everyone.

Minutes

The minutes from CEKC's April 2019 board meeting were approved with corrections.

Agenda

The board agenda for April 2019 was approved without objection.

Treasurer Report

The 990 needs to be completed.  Jan and Linda will work on finalizing the report.

Chamber memberships (x3) need to be renewed.

An ad congratulating graduating seniors in the Goldendale School District was approved at a cost of $94.00.

Communications

Announcement from Play Frontier Childcare in Stabler was received. A letter from the local Lion's Club asking for donations for an upcoming golf tournament/fundraiser for scholarships was received.

Old Business 

LYLE: Don Starkin with OLESS (Old Lyle Elementary School Supporters) asked about insurance coverage for Pioneer Days. He has not received any information from Jonathan Blake at McCoy-Holliston regarding liability coverage, and is unsure if Pioneer Days is a separate entity. Jan Stewart reviewed minutes from 2017 and discovered Pioneer Days was sponsored by OLESS.

Don also reported the Lyle School District budget may reflect cuts that would affect OLESS. 

Final payments from the state appropriations grant will be received-they were used to cover the cost of repairs and upgrades to building. 

Johanna Roe reported no one has signed up to participate in the CEKC sponsored grantwriting/fundraising workshop scheduled for May 22.  It was agreed to postpone the workshop to a later date.  Johanna will contact the Washington State Gambling Commission members to alert them to the postponement.

Johanna also shared information on a meeting held in Stevenson about the Community Fresh project which intends to establish a commercial kitchen/training site for local producers/entrepreneurs and people/students looking to develop job skills. She suggested that if starts up funds are needed CEKC consider providing some as the project closely aligns with CEKC's interest in economic development and food security. She shared a survey from Community Fresh.
Agency Reports:
Skamania County Economic Development reports: 

· Human Resource Webinars are taking place monthly and people can attend to learn about HR.  A small fee is charged.

· Pub Talks will be held on June 25th in Stevenson.  Kari requested CEKC continue sponsorship of the talks.

· Leadership Skills for local business classes are being offered via Clark College.
____________________________________________________________________

· Denny Newell with Klickitat County EDC reported the Klickitat Mill site is having core soil tests conducted to determine if any hazardous material is present. It will take 3-4 months for results to be determined.

· The pump storage project is progressing; it is in the permitting stage. If approved could bring in significant revenue to the county- approximately $1M to the general fund and $2M to the road fund.  Pumped storage projects move water between two reservoirs located at different elevations (i.e., an upper and lower reservoir) to store energy and generate electricity. Generally, when electricity demand is low (e.g., at night), excess electric generation capacity is used to pump water from the lower reservoir to the upper reservoir. When electricity demand is high, the stored water is released from the upper reservoir to the lower reservoir through a turbine to generate electricity.

· A housing development in Dallesport is being considered in conjunction with the Yakima tribal community.  66 units may be built. There are concerns over the lack of a tax base generated by the development while significant usage of local resources will take place.

· The airport in Dallesport has three new hangars.

· Opportunity Zones have been established in all of Klickitat County east of and including Lyle.  Investors can save on capital gains by supporting projects in Opportunity Zones.

· There are some data storage/centers being considered for the Dallesport area.  Broadband upgrades will need to be provided by BPA.

· A block grant of $750K is being requested to help fund the cost of a new Senior Services unit in a new Klickitat County services building in Goldendale.

· Denny noted if Klickitat County resumes community grants CEKC would be a good entity to suggest possible projects.

Community updates

· Debbie Pyle reported there will be another summer market in Klickitat. It will be held every second Saturday and Scott Davison is organizing it.
· Pam Hylton shared updates on the Klickitat meal site.  30-40 people attend regularly. She is working to help get more home delivery of meals to housebound residents.  Graduation of seniors will be June 1.
Other

Food Security

Bruce Bolme reported there is a new WS Farmers' Market manager. The market opens June 11th. 

Senior Living-Senior Summit-Jan, Barbara, Debbie

The senior living summit will be held in Trout Lake on June 26th.  A budget of $625.00 was approved unanimously.

Linda Williams recessed the meeting at 10:02 a.m.

The CEKC Board then entered into a special meeting to review CEKC's past, present and future.   Linda Williams showed a video/slide show of CEKC's past work and a video from Donna Beegle on poverty. She reminded the board of CEKC's beginnings via Horizons and RuFES.

She distributed some notes from the 2014 CEKC retreat about what CEKC has provided, and a questionnaire about CEKC's past, current and future efforts.

Linda led a discussion on an evaluation of CEKC's efforts. Questions were raised about CEKC's support of Skamania County projects and how our by-laws and logo could be revised to make it more clear as to the areas CEKC supports.  Linda explained how CEKC is different than the Klickitat/Skamania Asset Building Coalition. It was pointed out that KSABC nearly was one and the same as CEKC.

Comments were received about CEKC's needing to improve on follow through with plans and a lack of focus.  Other comments were noted that we need to do more regular outreach and marketing of our services and resources so more people are aware of our work. Additional comments were received on the many learning opportunities CEKC has provided over the years and the financial benefits CEKC has helped bring to local communities. It was also noted that requirements we have in place for projects are never enforced and we should consider revising them to make them more realistic based on our volunteer workload.

Mike Cannon suggested CEKC consider using an executive board to help eliminate the need for the full CEKC board to involve themselves in every issue and to streamline decision making. 

Concerns were raised regarding the need to ensure that CEKC's oversight of project funds would be maintained.  Including an additional signer for accounts was discussed as a way to ensure continuity of access to project funds.

Linda Williams reconvened the CEKC board meeting at 1:14 p.m.

Following a motion from Dan Spatz, seconded by Bruce Bolme, the board approved appointing Jan Stewart as an additional signer to the CEKC account.

Linda Williams appointed Debbie Pyle, Dan Spatz and Jan Stewart to an Executive Committee.  They will be tasked with discussing Marketing and Outreach for CEKC, what steps CEKC currently can do to ensure Succession Planning, greater Skamania County integration, review of Insurance status, by-laws/policies and form revision and a current budget review.  The Committee will determine when and where it will meet.

A budget of $625 was approved unanimously for the upcoming June 26th Senior Resource Day.

Johanna Roe shared information on possible actions CEKC could take regarding the KVGD-LP FM station.  Selling the license is an option, as is returning it to the FCC.  At the boards direction she will continue to find out what is involved with each. Learning the current operating and financial status of KVGD-LP FM is also necessary, and Johanna will attempt to connect with Cory Eberhart.
Linda Williams declared the meeting adjourned at 1:34 p.m.
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